TOWN OF UNION BRIDGE
WORK SESSION
April 10, 2023

The Council held a work session meeting on April 10, 2023, at 6:30 p.m., in the Town Hall. Notice of the meeting was given by
posting the agenda at the Town Hall, on the Town’s website, and provision to the Carroll County Times. Those present were Mayor Perry
L. Jones Jr.; Donald Wilson; Laura Conaway; Amy Kalin; Cheri Thompson; Edgar Wentz; and Clerk-Treasurer, Dawn Metcalf,

MISCELLANEOUS DISCUSSION

-Election nomination deadline was today at 4:00 p-m. We have three (3) people signed up to run for the two (2) council seats and one (1)
person signed up to run for Mayor.

-Everyone was in agreement to move some monies out of the general savings account to CDs to earn higher interest. Clerk-Treasurer will
look around at different banks to find the highest interest rate.

DONALD WILSON

-Mr. Wilson is not going to run for re-election.

-Mr. Wilson spoke to two (2) ladies on the walking trail and they said that they feel threatened when the grass is tall. Mr. Wilson said that
Union Bridge will mow more often.

-Mr. Wilson is trimming up the trees on the walking trail.

LAURA CONAWAY
-Ms. Conaway meeting with Shriner Court residents was canceled and will be rescheduled.
-Ms. Conaway received complaints about two (2) vehicles that are parked on W. Broadway and are never moved.

AMY KALIN
-Ms. Kalin had one (1) phone call related to water and sewer since the last Town work session.
-Ms. Kalin received complaints about the condensation in the parking meters.

CHERI THOMPSON

-Ms. Thompson inquired about using the Community Center dumpster for the trash that will be generated from the Duck Derby. Ms.
Thompson stated that Dream Big Union Bridge would be happy to make a donation to the Town for the use of the dumpster. Mayor and
Council are concerned if there would be enough room in the dumpster if someone was to rent the center on that same weekend. M.
Thompson will check with the Town closer to the event date to see if using the Community Center dumpster is an option.

-Ms. Thompson received a complaint about kids playing ball in the middle of the intersection of Farquhar and Broadway.

EDGAR WENTZ
-Mr. Wentz stated that there were some issues with some of the Community Center play equipment that needed to be fixed. Mayor Jones,
Mr. Wilson and Mr. Wentz will look at what needs to be repaired.

MAYOR JONES
-Mayor Jones will be attending the WRCC yearly Stormwater Management Facilities tour on May 5, 2023.

The April council meeting will be held on April 24, 2023.
The May work session will be held on May 8, 2023.
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